DEACON OF THE WEEK MINISTRY January 24 - 30 Clayton Brunson, Bob Riggs, John Robinson, Harold Johnson, Rick Tanneberger, Doyle Brooks

PARKING COMMITTEE

North Lot

South Lot

January 24

Bruce Jones

Max Harral

VAN MINISTRY January 24

Bob Mayes

EXTENDED SESSION

Babies & Creepers Barry & Darlene
Abernathy, Juana Gilstrap
Toddlers
James & Diane Bryan
2 year olds
4 year olds
John & Cyndy Meares
4 year olds
Patti Landers

Praise Record	January 17
S.S. Enrollment	1255
S.S. Attendance	555
S.S. New Members	2
Morning Worship	578
Evening Worship	260
Received January 17	
Required January 17	\$11,822.48
Received in January	\$34,718.49
Required in January	\$35,467.44
Received in 1988	\$34,718.49
Required in 1988	\$35,467.44
Debt Retirement	. \$134.00
Debt Retirement to date ?	\$290,455.22
Elevator Fund	\$87,151.43



Menu - January 27

Pork Chops Rice Gravy Broccoli Cole Slaw Fruit

VIP

Preschool Sunday School Directors and Teachers Meeting Wednesday, January 27, 6:00 in Room 107. Please make plans to attend this Very Important Preschool Meeting.

* * * * * * * * * * * * * *

LEISURE CLUB will meet in the Fellowship Hall at 12:00 noon Tuesday, January 26th for a cooperative luncheon featuring Chicken. James Wootton, Missionary in Residence will be the featured speaker. Bring a favorite dish and a friend.

The V	oice (USPS	195-	220)	İs	pub-
hished	week	dy ex	toest	the	last	two
waaks						
Baptis	Chu	ren. (Colleg	e and	1 Did	kson.
Fayett	eville	, AR	7	2702.	S	econd
Class AR.	posta	ge pa	a Dia	t Fa	yette	wille,
POSTA	ASTE	R: 5	end a	ddres	s cha	nges
to Fi						
906. F	avett	aville.	AR	7270	2.	

Church Staff	Res. Phone
Jere D. Mitchell, Pastor	442-0500
Bill Rose, Min. of Education	443-7766
Mark Short, Min, of Music Kris Lamle.	521-6541
Min, of Youth/University	521-4230
Peggy Gray, Preschool Coordinator Patti Landers, Children's	521-3024
Division Director	521-6913
Edith Griffin, Play-Learn Director	521-5174



EVOICE

People Caring for People

College & Dickson - Fayetteville, Arkansas

Volume 36

January 20, 1988

Number 2



BAPTIST MEN'S DAY SUNDAY, JANUARY 31

** 8:00 a.m. Baptist Men's Breakfast -- Park Inn

\$3.50 for all men and boys.

Bring your friends.

Harrison Pike, Missionary to Brazil, speaker.

** 9:30 a.m. Baptist Men leading the way by bringing

their Families to Bible Study.

**10:50 a.m. Baptist Men leading all aspects of the

service. Harrison Pike, preaching;

Ronnie Cox, singing.

"Blessed is the man who does not walk in the counsel of the wicked, or stand in the way of sinners, or sit in the seat of mockers. But his delight is in the law of the Lord, and on his law he meditates day and night. He is like a tree planted by streams of water, which yields its fruit in season and whose leaf does not wither. Whatever he does prospers."

Psalm 1: 1-3

From the

Pastor's Pen

It is not too late for you to start reading the Bible through in 1988. If you do not feel that you can accomplish that goal, let me encourage you to set a goal of reading the Bible daily in 1988. Whatever way you do it, allow our Heavenly Father to speak to you from His Word. You will be blessed and changed.

You have until the end of January to sign up to be a part of the National Missions Prayer Plan. Most of you know by now that the National Missions Prayer Plan is an effort to enlist individuals to pray for our mission work at home and abroad every day in 1988. You can find specific prayer requests for our mission work in the Vital Signs, the Commission magazine, the Home Mission magazine, and the Voice. We already have over 100 people in our church who have committed themselves to pray daily. Let us know if you will join this group of pray-ers.

I'll see you Sunday in Sunday School.

Love, Preacher





CONCERT AFTERMATH: appreciation goes to three who helped so much with the Billy Crockett Concert Sunday night. Becky Riggs was the "product person" taking care of tapes, records, etc. Bruce Jones spent hours setting up and running the sound; and David Gilbert, as always was available for help in setting up and packing away. THANK YOU!

1988 DEBUT: Youth Choir sings this Sunday night in evening worship for the first time this year. Let's make it a great premiere!

THE WHOLE **ENCHILADA:** Now is the time to seriously think about going to Glorieta this summer for Music Week. The dates are July 9-15. I have reservation forms in my office. They need to be accompanied by a \$90 fee and can be mailed any time after February 1.



Of course, you <u>can</u> go to "the other place" if you don't mind eating at Taco Bell in Ashville. The dates at Ridgecrest are June 18 - 24.

--Mark

VII NEWS

We had a group of almost 40 people at the Jr. High Lock-In this past Friday and Saturday. It was an incredible time! Thank you Curtis Sergeant for your inspiring missions presentation! Thank you Nelson Driver for your excellent planning and carrying out of the plans. Thank you Randy & Jan Stewart, Debra Bunch, Diane Wood, Mike Bolding, Carla Lamle, Joan E. Driver, and Marquita Harris for you unending patience and enthusiasm through the long, long night! Finally, thank you Jr. Highers for your great attitudes!

Kris

* * * * * * * * * * * *

A gift was given by the Adams Children to honor their Stepmother, Edythe, and in memory of their Mother, Ruth.



CONGRATULATIONS! to Steven and Karen Hunter on the birth of their daughter, Shannon Amber Hunter who was born Friday. She is the granddaughter of Marleen Venema.

* * * * * * * * * * * * * * *

Sympathies are extended to the Lollowing:

Anne Jones & Family in the death of her stepfather, Errett Dunlap of Ardmore, OK.

Julie Barker in the death of her aunt, Rose Nelson of Tularosa, NM.

Jack Rinnert & Family in the recent death of his father, Orville J. Rinnert of Tahlequah.

Chuck & Anne Holt in the death of his aunt, Kate Holt of Mt. Pleasant, TX., a former member of FBC.

Russell & Vickie Fox and Family in the recent death of her sister-in-law, Mrs. Lois Hagan, wife of Johnny Hagan, who is the Chaplin to Tucker Prison.

Terry Kimbrough in the death of her mother, Meta MacFarland.

TOTAL World Missions Offering \$33,678.60

If anyone has any WMU memorabilia (pictures or articles) please call Louise Matthews as soon as possible for the 100 year history of First Baptist WMU.